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2.1. 

 

Matters arising from last meeting 

 

Review of Protection Requirements against Fire and Smoke in Protected 

Areas 

 

     Mr. Sam CHAN of HKRSVCA proposed a set of revised ventilating 

drawings for illustrative examples of typical provisions of fire dampers at 

compartment walls and, fire & smoke dampers at fire-rated ceilings in 

protected lobby/areas at eight (8) different scenarios to VILG for 

comment on 22.6.2021.  Official comments from VD were issued to 

HKRSVCA on 23.6.2021.  The meeting suggested simplifying illustration 

of the proposed floor part plan for protected areas which should be 

protected exit and protected lobby as defined in the Code of Practice for 

Fire Safety in Buildings (2011).  Mr. Sam CHAN agreed to refine the 

presentation in the forms of schematic diagram for comments 

accordingly. 

 
 

2.2. 

 

Acceptance Inspection for Ventilating System in Licensed Premises 

 

HKRSVCA proposed a set of revised ventilating drawings for illustrative 

examples of ventilating system layouts with air ducts serving licensed 

premises and also communal air ducts with provision of fire dampers at 

compartment walls on 23.6.2021 to VILG for discussion in the meeting.  VD 

agreed with general principles of proposal and advised general remarks for 

responsibilities of inspection of fire dampers by landlord and licensed 

premise were to be given. HKRSVCA agreed to refine the presentation with 

remarks for comments accordingly. 

 

2.3 Mounting Method of Proprietary made Fire Damper 

 

The Secretary advised that there was no further update on the issue.  This 

item would be deleted.  

 

 

 

 

 



2.4 Review of Part XI, FSD Circular Letter no. 4/96 

 

The Secretary informed the meeting that comments from members on the 

proposed updating to the subject of ‘Mechanical Ventilating Systems’ in the 

Circular Letter had been discussed in the 1st Sub-working Group Meeting 

held on 11.5.2021.  The 2nd Sub-working Group Meeting was scheduled on 

16.7.2021 and members would be updated with recommendation in coming 

VILG meeting. 

 

 


